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Editor-in-Chief  

World Journal of Gastroenterology 

 

Dear Editor: 

 

 

 

We would like to thank the editors and reviewers for the helpful comments. We have revised 

manuscript No 34060 on the basis of the editors’ comments and reviewers’ suggestions. When we 

posted for the first time, the letter of certificate of English editing is attached as PDF, but we also 

attached it to Manuscript in this revised version. We also attached the Copyright Assignment 

separately, please confirm these files. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Kenichi Yoshikawa, MD, PhD 

Division of Gastroenterology and Hepatology, Internal Medicine 

Jikei University Daisan Hospital  

4-11-1 Izumihon-cho, Komae-shi, Tokyo 201-8601, Japan.  

Email address: kyoshikawa@jikei.ac.jp 

Telephone number: +81-3-34801151 

Fax number: +81-3-34303611 


